Picacho Gun Club Meetings are on the second Thursday of each month at 7:00p.m.Meetings are held at the Game and Fish Department on 2715 Northrise Drive,

Due to another function being held at the Fish and Game
Building on the second
Thursday of this month, we will be meeting at the NMSU-PD on campus. It is located on College Ave. on the corner of Union and El Paseo. Hope to see all of you there.

There is some good news to report!! With all the prices going up we will be paying the same as previous years for our dues this year. That's right it is only \$25.00 for the year.

Past Events

Cleanup Day for Cowboy Shoot January Third Thursday Workday:

"Special thanks" goes out to Nemecio Chavez, Bill Madden, Pat Dunnahoo, Jim Bohn, Allen Altgilbers, and Cindy Pollock for cleaning up the bays and the range for the Cowboy Shoot. It was cold and windy but these PGC members did a great job. The City workers came out the previous Thursday and cleaned out all the bays so they were in pretty good shape. PGC would like to thank Ray Reta's crew: Gonzo Rosales, Max Baldomero Garcia, and Rosa Marina Diaz for all their hard work. The North Parks crew came out to the range

during our cowboy cleanup and cleaned up the other ranges. Baldomero Garcia and Rosa Marina Diaz have taken over for Richard De La O who did an outstanding job cleaning the range for the last three years. We will miss Richard, but Baldomero and Rosa are doing a good job. The flagpole is now fixed thanks to Pete Rios's construction crew, Richard Pastran and George Madrid. They also put in the chimney for the wood stove. We now have heat in the meeting room. The air conditioner will be put in next and hopefully the porta-potty will be repaired soon. As most of you know Carlos Madrid has retired and will be missed. He did a fantastic job of maintaining and improving the range. PGC will be working with Ray Reta and Pete Rios. The shooting community is very lucky to have Ray and Pete who both supported improvements on the range.

NO February Third Thursday Work Day

Next work day will be the third Thursday, March 19th

Annual Cowboy Shoot:

This year's shoot was WET and COLD!!
Friday's events had to be cancelled. Mark
Aguirre, Pete Hansen, Jim Mott, Doc Baker,
Bill Madden, Pat Dunnahoo, and the rest or
the cowboys did a great job setting up a
first class cowboy shoot despite the
weather. The props included a coffin with a
skeleton and Doc Baker's office.
The 4-H-ers were troopers working at the
bays, prepared great lunches, and a
fantastic Saturday Steak Dinner. They did a
bang up job. It is one of PGC's best events
and brings in people from all over. If you
would like more information, log on to
www.picachoposse.com.

February Program

The program for this month will be a report on the SHOT show by Ed Carrier.

The New Officers Are:

<u>President</u>	Coralie Carrier
Vice Pres.	Todd Bensley
Secretary	Juli Johannsen
Treasurer	Joe Capollo
Range Coordina	tor Cindy Pollock
Programs	David Noble
2010 Senior Olympic Air Gun	

Senior Olympic Air Gun:

If you are 50yrs. or older and would like to shoot air guns, the SO Air Gun event will be held on March 19th for air rifle and March 20th for air pistol. There will be a kick-off party at Trails West between 110:00 and 3:00 on Saturday February 27th. All the events directors will be there to answer questions and register you for air gun and other fun events. At this time the Senior Olympic brochure is not out but will be published in the Bulletin. If you would like more information you can call Cindy Pollock @ 522*3180 or cpolllo3@attglobal.net.

PGC Web Site WWW.PicachoGunClub.com

The PGC web site is only as good as the information that Bob receives. If you have ideas or information, please send it to Bob or give it to him at the next meeting.

National Hunting And Fishing Day

Fall Machine Gun Match- October 11th

.

Sunrise Gunshow February 20/21, 2010:

This event is scheduled to be held in February but we do not have an exact date yet. Please watch the newspapers for date and time.

Sunrise Gun Show Fall Show Oct, 30/31, 2010

PGC Meat Shoot November 14th

PGC Christmas Party

<u>2010 Schedule of Events, dates to be</u> <u>forthcoming:</u>

Sighting-In-Day
Fall Machine Gun Match
Sunrise Gun Show
Veterans Day
PGC Meat Shoot
Thanksgiving
PGC Christmas Party
Other Activities (to be decided)

Monthly Matches

USPSA 1st Saturday 9:30 a.m. Robert Mullan 649-8109 e-mail mullanman2@yahoo.com

Small bore/NRA, cowboy rifle, and hunter pistol, silhouette, 1st Sunday 9:00 a.m. Todd Bensley phone 524-7911

Black Powder Cartridge Silhouette 2nd Sunday 8:00 a.m. Dave Teague Phone 915-857-1325 e-mail PDT5397

Big Bore Silhouette 3rd Sunday at 9:a.m. Todd Bensley, phone 524-7911

Picacho Gun Club News Letter, February 2010

Cowboy Action Shooting (SASS) 4th Saturday 9:00 a.m.
Mark Aguirre 647-3434
Email AguirreAuto@Gmail.com

Action Pistol, USPSA, 3 Gun and Coming soon Metallic Knock Down 4th Saturday. 9:30 a.m. Robert Mullan, phone 649-8109, email

Congratulation to all the new officers.

mullanman2@yahoo.com

We will be looking forward to working with all of you to make this an exciting and satisfying year for PGC.